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This briefing note is to present the proposed solution for providing power on the pontoons in 
Shepherd’s Wharf for the benefit and use of the fishing fleet mooring along the pontoons. Upon 
review, the Fisher’s are asked to confirm to SHG via the industry representative liaisons, Phil Whitby 
and Graeme Searle, that the works proposed meet the usage requirements of the industry. 

 

Proposal 

In response to the request raised by the industry, SHG proposes installing a set of 28 new bollards 
along the pontoons; each bollard will service berths on either side of it, servicing a total of 56 berths. 
Each bollard will include lighting and 4 x 230v Ip rated outlets. Attached is a depiction of the 
proposed bollard and layout along the pontoons.  

Supply of the power for these installations will be taken from the fish quay and run in armoured 
cable protected by marine grade cages, per electrical marine environment regulations.  Due to the 
type of electric bollards, they will require annual servicing under law. 

The bollards will be metered for the electrical consumption and charged to the registered berth 
holder/vessel owner consuming the electricity at the point at the cost/unit consumed, per the 
current and standard rates for use of such utilities. Power will be charged monthly with payments to 
be made by direct debit. The charge rate for the power will be a direct “pass-through” cost of the 
rate charged to the Company by the utility provider. The Company purchases the power in a block of 
a two-year contract. This contract will be renewed in October 2022, and as such the applicable rates 
for this project will be set as a function of that new contract. The charging mechanism for the 
consumption of power will be as follows:  

• The charges for the use of power are a “pass-through” with no markup from the Company.  
• The rates for the power depend on time of consumption: peak time vs non-peak time.  
• There is a fixed monthly charge (from the Utility supplier) for the availability of the power 

and the meter (no charge from the Company is assessed).  
• The monthly charge to each user, will be the amount of units consumed in that month, 

separately for each of the peak time and non-peak time rates, along with the pro-rated 
portion of the fixed monthly charge based on the units consumed.  



• The amount of power consumption is measured in the bollard and will be monitored and 
charged on a monthly basis, calculated as outlined above. 

In accordance with follow up discussions with the industry representatives, it is proposed that water 
will not be supplied via the bollards. SHG is examining what is required to provide for the inclusion of 
the required infrastructure on the pontoons for the provision of water in the future, should such 
decision be deemed relevant and appropriate.  

The lead time on supply of the bollard is estimated at between 8-10 weeks once the purchase order 
has been placed, upon confirmation and agreement.  

Installation time is estimated at 4 weeks of labour.  

These works represent a material investment of capital, which will be recovered through the capital 
costs of the redevelopment of the Fish Quay.  



 



 


